New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

January 09, 2012
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at 7:30 p.m. on January 09, 2012 in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, Adam Pavusik, John Johnson, and Dave Lesher. 
The following persons were also present: Mike Holler, Charlie Louden, Jobe Baker, and Dan Balthaser. 
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from December 12, 2011 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the minutes were approved, as corrected. 
The minutes from December 29, 2011 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the minutes were approved. 
The minutes from the Reorganizational meeting on January 3rd, 2012 were read. Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the minutes were approved. 
Comments From Visitors

Ted stated that we are unsure if Adam Pavusik’s papers are in order and if he can work at the Treatment Plant and also be on council. Until we know for sure Adam will refrain from voting tonight on any issues.
Jobe Baker of the New Buffalo Fire Company presented the yearly breakdown of expenses and income for entire year. Jobe is proposing we implement a ½ mil Fire Tax on the Borough to help with costs. Ideally he would like us to get to ¾ to 1 mil. He would like to see us pay for year 2012 the ½ mil with the dumpster thrown in. 
Dale Peterson asked if the fire department could put the fire alarms in the rental building, Jobe said he would take care of it for us. 
Charlie Louden wanted to know if the Borough found the number for his property. The old house originally faced Walnut Street. The upper alley is High Street. It was agreed he use 17 Walnut Street.
We need to come up with a standardized way to display house numbers and get all the houses the same in the borough. We need to decide what and how to display the numbers for each house. Ted will research the numbering system at the courthouse that he and Dale previously submitted.

Dan Balthaser stated that he feels that the trash should not be added to the sewer billings and that he is against this extra costs for each borough resident – per the December minutes.

Dan Balthaser also stated he is for the fire tax and feels we should implement it, but not more than half a mil. Dan also he wanted to know more about the PV loan and the Liverpool loan and the Sweetland bills. At this point the loans are still loans and the bills we owe Sweetland still have not been paid. Ted Engle went to State College to speak to Dave Sweetland, on the phone pushing him along. The PV loan should have been taken care of last year and it has not been, there are still issues with the grant paperwork. Bunt is also involved but we need to be careful about attorney fees. Ted Engle went to court on the 6th of January concerning the Ulrich case. There has also been rags coming into the plant, Ted will contact DEP to see what steps we can take to catch the individuals that are doing this. 

Mike Holler stated that he wanted to know where the rental unit monies were annotated on the income list. 
Correspondence

Nothing in the mail to report.
Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by John Johnson, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Sewer Treasurer’s Report
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by John Johnson, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. Monies should be coming in soon to pay off Liverpool Bank per SEI.
Unfinished Business
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Once we get the grant money completed we can implement a sewer authority but not until then. 

The Borough needs to get the lien on the property on Front Street – Kistler property . Secretary will send a letter to the bank to give them 10 days to correct the outstanding bill on the property, at that point a lien will be placed on the property.  

Adam Pavusik could not find the color card that was in the plant but one was brought back on Wednesday. The sludge tank is full and will get pumped tomorrow. Twice this past week the high alert alarms went off because the tank is getting full. Adam Pavusik has two receipts for reimbursable items he bought for the plant. Adam has his shots up to date at this point – he needs to go back for more shots later for the remaining shots in the series. Adam explained we have had rags clogging the plant. Adam Pavusik will get us any bills for shots and other items he needs to buy. He is now aware he will need to get the secretary any bills for time and supplies at least one week before meetings.
Dale Peterson stated that when we were first educated on the plant a gentleman and Gutelius stated that the grinder pump is in the wrong place. The grinder pump should be before the pumping station. Also there was supposed to be a basket on a pulley mechanism to clean out the grinder. Adam Pavusik will ask Stan how we can put such a basket in. 
The Ulrich case was presided over by Judge Quigley. The case will now go to court again. 
PCCOG

There is a meeting coming up and Dan Balthaser will attend. 
Beautification Committee

Nothing new to report.
Street Committee
Adam Pavusik stated he did not get the stop sign that is down back up – he will get a post from the borough building to do so this month.
Refuse Coordinator

We are getting more fees for the new year, approximately $45 more a month.
Playground
Council will revisit this next month to determine if it should be permanently closed or not – in the meantime it will remain closed. 
Ordinance Violations
Ordinance #02-2011 – Act 32 – Copy of informational letter explaining the reasoning of Act 32 was handed over to council. They were asked to review for future discussion.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  

Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental
The rental house is almost finished. We have to get a mailbox and get the well fixed. 
Borough will need to get the ad in the paper to rent the house. 

New Business
Ted Engle opened up discussion on implementing the Fire Tax. Ted proposed we raise the property tax .1 and implement a Fire Tax at ½ mil. 
Dale Peterson motioned we change the millage to ½ mil and eliminate the $2000 we donate to the Fire Department and adding a .1 mil to the taxes, Dave Lesher seconded. All in favor, none opposed. Ted will contact Bill Bunt for the next steps to implement these changes. 
Ted Engle made a motion to accept a modified budget, Dale Peterson seconded, all in favor, none opposed.
Bills
Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by John Johnson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by John Johnson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment, with additions. 

Good of the Order/Announcements
The Kendall’s were the first place winner for the Borough’s Christmas decoration contest. They will receive a $50.00 gift certificate from Peterson Automotive, and the house on Front Street with the Christmas display on their lawn will receive the $20.00 second place from Millie’s Pizza. 

Adjourn

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 9:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Patricia A Raudensky Bierma

Secretary/Treasurer
